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BOARD MEETINGS 
Meetings are usually held at 7 p.m. on the first  
Thursday of the month at Fishman Law Office, 

2651 Beaver Ave., Des Moines, IA. Visit  
www.beaverdale.org for more information.  

Board minutes are published on the  
website upon Board approval.

MISSION
The Beaverdale Neighborhood Association is 

neighbors working together to promote the 
social welfare of the Beaverdale area by bringing 
about civic betterment and social improvements 

for the common good of the community.

MEMBERSHIP
The BNA is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt, nonprofit 

organization. Membership is open to the public, 
may be tax deductible and could be eligible for a 
matching gift from your employer. To join or get 

involved, visit www.beaverdale.org or follow us on 
Facebook @beaverdaleneighborhood.

THE SIDEWALK
The Sidewalk is the Official Magazine of  
Beaverdale and is published quarterly by  

the Beaverdale Neighborhood Association 
P.O. Box 30175, Des Moines, Iowa 50310

Editor: Kate McGovern 515-577-2084
Email the BNA: bna@beaverdale.org 
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VISIT US ONLINE AT
BEAVERDALE.ORG
FOR MEETING 
MINUTES AND 
OTHER EVENT INFO
Join a committee — be a part of 
Beaverdale Beautification, Public 
Affairs, or Special Events.  
We need YOU!

Dear Neighbors,

Summer is a great time for all kinds of 
outdoor activities in Beaverdale. A big thank 
you to the Public Affairs committee for the 
MegaScrub event at River Place that helps 
keep our neighborhood clean. Thanks also 
to Public Affairs and Beautification for a 
wonderful Beaverdale Big Event in June that 
offered a Carving Quest hunt for carved tree 
trunks, picked up 200 pounds of trash along 
the Interurban Trail, donated 136 pounds of 
food, 1400 hygiene items, 114 pounds of pet 
food and 576 clothing items. 

By the time you read this, the Beaverdale 
Bluegrass Festival will have happened in Tower 
Park – one of the city’s premier events of the 
summer, National Night Out is planned for 
Beaver Bend on August 6, and it all leads into 
the Beaverdale Fall Festival September 20-21.

Thanks to all volunteers who make these 
events happen. A reminder that none of it 
happens without the financial support of 
dues-paying members. If you’re a member 
– thank you! If you’re not, please join 
hands with us and become a BNA member 
at www.beaverdale.org.

As always, please reach out if we can help. 
My email is president@beaverdale.org.

Sincerely,
Dave Busiek, BNA President

By the time you read this, construction 
should have started on a cellphone tower 
behind the Acanthus Lodge at 4133 
Urbandale Avenue. A North Carolina 
company will build and own the tower, 
leasing space initially to T-Mobile, which 
told the city it needed better coverage in 
Beaverdale. The tower will be a 155-foot tall 
monopole, with transmitters and electrical 
equipment in a fenced area at the base of 
the tower. The company will lease the land 
from Acanthus Lodge.

CELLPHONE TOWER 
CONSTRUCTION IN BEAVERDALE

The Des Moines City Council has approved 
a $300,000 contract to repave Urbandale 
Avenue from 34th Street to Beaver Avenue. 
The pavement is in rough shape with lots of 
potholes patched over, resulting in a rough 
ride for motorists and cyclists.  It’s expected 
the resurfacing will happen in 2025. 

URBANDALE AVENUE 
REPAVING PROJECT

Beaverdale Bluegrass Festival
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THE STORY OF WHY THE  
NEGRO LEAGUES WERE FORMED
This 2024 baseball season began with the stunning 

announcement that, after years of intense research and 
scrutiny, the players of the old Negro Leagues (1920-1955) 
have been integrated into the data bank of the Major Baseball 
Leagues in Cooperstown, New York. You don’t need to be a 
baseball fan to be curious about the story that Jackie Robinson 
wasn’t the first black person to play major league ball.

On the north wall of the Lounge at Christopher’s 
Restaurant is an installation called “Before Jackie”. The wall 
depicts the story of why the Negro Leagues were formed. It 
illustrates the struggle for civil rights in America through 
the lens of baseball. On closer look it is also an Iowa story, 
a Des Moines story, even a Beaverdale story. 

This memorabilia and narrative show that white and black 
union soldiers passed time played baseball together during the 
Civil War. They returned home with the intention of playing 
this fast-growing game together and did so for thirty years. 
However, this period was followed by one of segregation; 
forbidding black and white men from playing together on any 
team and also the disenfranchising of any ball club which 
dared to cross that line. Marshalltown native and MLB player 
Cap Anson, was one of those leading that effort.

At Christopher’s, learn about some of the greatest black 
players of all time like Satchel Paige, “Cool Papa” Bell, 
and Josh Gibson, whose records have smashed the likes of 
Ty Cobb, Babe Ruth and Bob Feller. Learn about Iowa’s 
connections to this story.

Appreciation goes to Ron and Kim Giudicessi of 
Christopher’s, and baseball historian Ray Bagg of Beaverdale 
for making available this display and reminder that learning 
our own history is pertinent to shaping our own future.

Move over, Babe Ruth.

NO, JACKIE 
WASN'T FIRST BY:  HEIDI BRAGG

Celebrating Ten Years!

Mon - Fri 10-8
Saturday 10-5
Sunday noon-4

Convenience,
community,

customer service

2629 Beaver Avenue, Suite One ~ 515.279.5400
www.BeaverdaleBooks.com

We   Readers & Writers!
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BEAVERDALE ‘CARVING QUEST’
FUN FOR OVER 50 NEIGHBORS TO EXPLORE AND 
FIGURE OUT CLUES TO NEIGHBORHOOD CARVINGS

Do you know where the tree carving is that welcomes everyone 
to BVRDLE on _____dale? That was one of the clues to 12 
different tree carvings that can be found in Beaverdale that were 
part of the Carving Quest on June 8th. Over 50 people spent 
Saturday afternoon exploring Beaverdale by car, bike, stroller, 
or on foot to figure out the clues and look for tree carvings. They 
were given a clue to each of the locations as well as the image that 
sometimes included a geographical location, a scientific name, a 
math problem, a Roman numeral, or even a president’s name 
for a street. And it helped to know if a street was an avenue, a 
drive, or a road.  Prizes from local Beaverdale businesses were 
awarded to 12 of the questers who turned in their clue sheet and 
found all of the carvings. Many thanks to all the owners of the 
tree carvings who allowed us to include them in the quest.  And 
to all the volunteers who stamped the clue sheets at each location. 
A great time was had by all!  We hope to do a variation of the 
Carving Quest in the future as a way to highlight the uniqueness 
of our neighborhood. Look for the Beaverdale Garden Walk in 
2025 and maybe something new in 2026.

Join us at the Beaverdale Fall Festival on September 20-21! 
This annual event offers live music, a parade, trivia and bags 
tournament, carnival rides, and delicious food and drinks. 
Plus, car night will make a return on Friday! We're actively 

seeking festival sponsors, vendors and 
parade entries. In addition, we need 

volunteers to make this event even 
more spectacular. For details, visit 
fallfestival.org. Don't miss out 
on a weekend filled with fun and 
cherished memories!

BEAVERDALE FALL FESTIVAL – BECOME A  
SPONSOR, VENDOR, OR VOLUNTEER!!!

FALL FESTIVAL
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Rewards Checking
CDs & IRAs

Money Markets
Insurance

Home / Auto Loans
Credit Cards

Investments & Trust Services
Business Loans

Did you know GreenState is consistently ranked in the 
Top 1% Nationally for returning profits with better rates & 
lower fees? That means one of the Top financial institutions 

in the country, is right here in Des Moines.

2805 Beaver Avenue
Des Moines

515-608-5962 

“Working for God, not man.” Colossians 3:23

Lil’ Brother
CONSTRUCTION

REMODELING, 
HANDYMAN & HOME 
MAINTENANCE SERVICES

THANK 
YOU 

FOR ALLOWING US TO 
SERVE YOU SINCE 

2008 
AS YOUR TRUSTED 

REMODELER 
& HOME 

MAINTENANCE 
COMPANY!

80% REFERRAL & REPEAT 
CUSTOMER RATE
FREE ESTIMATE
100% GUARANTEE
NO MARK-UP ON MATERIALS
REFERENCES PROVIDED

"Working for God, not man." 
Col. 3:23-24

LBC-DSM.COM | 515-279-5310 | lbc@lbc-dsm.com | 2025 E. Grand Ave, DSM

NOW 
OFFERING 
FINANCING!

18
MONTHS*

SAME
AS CASH!

WITH APPROVED CREDIT AND
MONTHLY PAYMENTS REQUIRED

*Contact office for details
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THE BEAVERDALE HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE
NOVEMBER 8 & 9 AT HOLY TRINITY CHURCH

AWESOME TRADITION 
RETURNS – 47TH YEAR!

In the dog days of summer, it's not easy to conjure up the 
holiday spirit. But in a few short months, the temps will drop, 
snow will fall and the Beaverdale Holiday Boutique will return 
for its 47th year.

The holiday tradition is scheduled for November 8th and 9th at 
Holy Trinity School. A fund-raiser for Holy Trinity, the holiday 
boutique will have approximately 60 vendors offering candles, 
lotions, winter hats, scarves, baked goods and holiday gifts.

This year's vendor coordinator Katie Dall-Winther, a Beaverdale 
resident, calls it an "awesome tradition" and says organizers are 
trying to breathe new life into the event. Last year's boutique 
attracted 600 people on Friday night and 700 on Saturday.

Admission is $5.00. Children 12 and under are free. They 
accept cash or credit cards. Dall-Winther says one of the neat 
things is that the boutique attracts people from all over the metro, 
not just those with a Holy Trinity or Beaverdale connection. 

Friday night attendees can have a sip of wine with the holiday 
goodies. On Saturday, Grounds for Celebration will be offering 
coffee, there will be cinnamon rolls, pies and other baked goods, 
and families can have their picture taken with Santa and Mrs. Claus. 

The gym and some classrooms will all be decorated with a 
holiday theme. "It's just a warm, holiday spirit," Dall-Winther says.

FARMERS MARKET

Beaverdale Farmers Market opened on June 4th with 
vendors selling fresh produce, delicious prepared foods, 
honey, coffee, baked goods and arts and crafts items. The 
market occurs every Tuesday through September 10th, 
from 4:00-7:00 p.m. at 4801 Franklin Avenue, in the West 
Parking lot of Franklin Junior High. Come and check out 
our Musicians, August 6 - Asphalt and Stained Glass, 
August 13 - Surrender Dorothy, August 20 - Randy Burk & 
Friends, August 27 - Vintage Cafe with Ed Kelly, September 
3 - Scott Eggleston, September 10 - Nathan Thiessen Band. 

It’s free and easy to park. Pick up your produce for the 
week and grab supper from our prepared food vendors. Visit 
www.beaverdalefarmersmarket.org for a map of the market. 

Beaverdale Farmers Market is a 501c3, managed 
by an all-volunteer board of directors. We’d love for 
you to join our volunteer team. To learn more, email  
info@beaverdalefarmersmarket.org. See you at the market!

BEAVERDALE FARMERS MARKET  
JOIN US ON TUESDAYS THIS SUMMER
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Easy-to-manage routine
Easy-to-follow labels
Easy-to-tear packs

MED MANAGEMENT
MADE EASY!

Ask us about packaging your 
supplements with your prescriptions!

STOP THE SORTING
AND MAKE THE SWITCH!

MyMedicapPharmacy.com/Beaverdale

515-277-3702 | 2804 Beaver Ave, Des Moines

Looking for a new pharmacy? Transfer today!

Buying or selling a home can sometimes be an intimidating process,  
but hiring a Realtor shouldn't be. Let's meet for coffee and get to know 
each other! I’ve lived in Beaverdale for 45 years. My office is here & I 

support Beaverdale 100%. Whether you’re buying, selling, or need friendly 
advice, I would be honored to help with your real estate needs.

I’ve lived in Beaverdale for 40 years. My office is here & I support 
Beaverdale 100%. Whether you’re buying, selling, or just need friendly 

advice, I would be honored to help with your real estate goals.

SOLD!

SOLD!

Buying or selling a home can sometimes be an 
intimidating process, but hiring a Realtor shouldn’t be.  

Let’s meet for coffee and get to know each other!

Let’s meet for coffee! 

I’ve lived in Beaverdale for 40 years. My office is here & I support 
Beaverdale 100%. Whether you’re buying, selling, or just need friendly 

advice, I would be honored to help with your real estate goals.

SOLD!

SOLD!

Buying or selling a home can sometimes be an 
intimidating process, but hiring a Realtor shouldn’t be.  

Let’s meet for coffee and get to know each other!

Let’s meet for coffee! 

I’ve lived in Beaverdale for 40 years. My office is here & I support 
Beaverdale 100%. Whether you’re buying, selling, or just need friendly 

advice, I would be honored to help with your real estate goals.

SOLD!

SOLD!

Buying or selling a home can sometimes be an 
intimidating process, but hiring a Realtor shouldn’t be.  

Let’s meet for coffee and get to know each other!

Let’s meet for coffee! 

4058 Wallace Ln., DSM  |  $235,000 
3 Bed, 1 Bath, 1 Car, 1506 sqft., Built in 1938, .21 Acres

SOLD IN 1 DAY!

Let’s meet for coffee!
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This is a solicitation of insurance. Wellmark Medicare Supplement insurance plans are not affiliated with any government agency. To 
be eligible, you must reside in the service area of the plan. Wellmark Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Iowa is an independent licensee of 
the Blue Cross and Blue Shield Association.

Our Agents Have the Answers!

Open Enrollment Begins Oct. 15! 

Big Changes in Store for 2025!

Contact us for In-Home Appointments!

Local Agents in Beaverdale Area!

Benefits for Life, Inc.

Ken Craig, LUTCF

30 Years Experience
(515) 854-3749

W-5018012 

Medicare
Supplement 

QUESTIONS?

JOIN TODAY!
Please review the address mailing label for your 

membership status. If current membership has expired or if 
you are not a member, please complete and mail in this form 
with payment. We also offer an on-line registration with 
payment via PayPal for all memberships. To access, PayPal 
go to www.beaverdale.org. For membership questions, 
please contact  us at membership@beaverdale.org.

	  �New Member	   �Renewal

BECOME 
A MEMBER 
OF THE BNA

NAME			 

STREET			 

CITY 	 STATE	 ZIP	

PHONE			 

EMAIL			 

COMPANY NAME			 
For Business Memberships

Personal information is maintained as confidential for Beaverdale neighborhood 
organizations. Information will NOT be shared with any outside third parties. All 
mass email communications are sent utilizing ‘undisclosed recipients’.

BEAVERDALE MERCHANDISE:
�I would like to receive more information about purchasing: 

 Apparel 	  Yard Signs / Address Signs

MEMBERSHIP LEVELS:
 �$20.00 Individual	  �$40.00 Family 	  �$60.00 Business

 �$_____ �Premier: Donate contribution in other amount.	
*The BNA is a nonprofit 501(c)(3). Your membership may be tax deductible and 
could be eligible for a matching gift from your employer.

PLEASE LET US KNOW YOUR AREAS OF INTEREST:
BEAVERDALE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION COMMITTEES:

 Beautification 	  Public Affairs	   Special Events 

BEAVERDALE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION GENERAL INTEREST:

 �Interested in serving on the BNA Board
 �Other Skills/Interests: ________________________________
 Business District Advocacy

BEAVERDALE FALL FESTIVAL (FALLFESTIVAL.ORG):

 Planning Committee 	  Volunteer	   Sponsorship 

REGISTER ONLINE AT WWW.BEAVERDALE.ORG 
OR MAIL YOUR CHECK PAYABLE TO:
Beaverdale Neighborhood Association 
PO Box 30175 
Des Moines, IA 50310
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Is your name, address, and 
membership status correct? If 
not, please tell us! You receive a 
copy of The Sidewalk because 
you are a resident of the 
Beaverdale Neighborhood and/
or a dues paying member of 
the Beaverdale Neighborhood 
Association. Please help us 
keep your information current. 
Send us an email so we can 
correct any errors.
membership@beaverdale.org

Please Check Your Info.

I hope you are enjoying this gardening season as much as 
we are. Mother Nature has brought us timely rain, making 
our gardens lush and green, filled our rain barrels, and 
made our sump pumps run. The Beaverdale Beautification 
Committee is recruiting gardens for next year's walk and 
would love to see yours. We have 2 gardens already lined 
up and are looking for more. The Walk will be held June 
7, early enough to avoid summer heat, but late enough to 
have annuals looking good, and perennials in their prime. 
We have had great vegetable gardens in the past as well. 
Please contact Nancy Dunbar at dunbar.nancy@gmail.com 
if you are interested in hosting your garden or know 
someone who would be a good candidate. We will be 
recruiting volunteers to help plan and put on the event as 
well. Hope we can count on YOU!

THINKING AHEAD! GARDEN WALK 2025
JOIN US JUNE 7, 2025 FROM 9AM-3PM

Report Problems 
Where You Find Them
The myDSMmobile app provides residents the ability to 
attach a GPS location, photos and video to help City crews 
efficiently pinpoint problems and address them.

Report these issues:
• Graffiti
• Inoperable Vehicle
• Potholes
• Report Work without a Permit
• Request a Street Sweeper

• Sanitary Sewer Problem
• Stormwater Problem
• Trash or Recycling
• Tall Grass and Weeds
• And more...

To submit a report online,
visit DSM.city/Report

Communications Office
400 Robert D Ray Dr
Des Moines, IA  50309
(515) 283-4795


